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Please address all correspondence to: 
DPlE – Crown Lands (Grafton) 

PO Box 2185 
DANGAR NSW 2309 

 

 
Your Ref: RI564194 
Our Ref:  16/05523 
CM9 Ref:  DOC21/120308  
 
 
18 June 2021 
 
 
Mr Mark Arnold 
General Manager 
Byron Shire Council 
PO Box 219 
Mullumbimby NSW 2482 
 
Dear Mark 
 

RE: Consent for extension of term of  
Sub Licences for Commercial Recreational Activities 

 
I refer to the correspondence and discussions between representatives of Byron Shire 
Council and Department of Planning, Industry and Environment Crown Lands regarding the 
request for an extension of the term of the Sub Licences for Commercial Recreational 
Activities. 
 
The department has reviewed the Head Licence RI 564194 held by Council and the 
information provided by Council. 
 
Based on this review, the department hereby provides consent for Council, in its capacity as 
holder of the Head Licence, to negotiate a 12 month extension to the term of the Sub 
Licences. 
 
Please note, it is the responsibility of Council to ensure that due diligence will be undertaken 
when assessing and determining the rent for this extended term. 
 
The department looks forward to receiving notification of the outcome of its negotiations in 
due course. 
 
Should you require any further information or clarification in relation to the matter I have 
arranged for Mrs Shannon Powell, Group Leader Property Management, Grafton to be 
available. Mrs Powell can be contacted on (02) 6642 9214 or by email at 
shannon.powell@crownlands.nsw.gov.au . 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Silas Sutherland 
Area Manager North Coast 
DPIE - Crown Lands 
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